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Meetings:  During the regular semesters, the Council meets weekly on most Thursdays. The Council also has special meetings the week before each semester begins and four meetings in the summer.  The agenda included policy issues and student appeals.  The meetings outside of the regular semester were limited to student appeals for credit hour overloads, late withdrawals from previous semesters, incidents of academic integrity, and requests for readmission to the University.  For each meeting, minutes were prepared and posted to the Registrar’s Office website and to the electronic bulletin boards.
Voting Members:  Edmund Asare (Foreign Languages), Mark Bernards (Agriculture, Spring semester), Justin Brown (Student Representative), Chase Catalano (Educational Studies), Kenneth Clontz (LEJA, Chair), Richard Filipink (History, Vice-Chair), David Hunter (Engineering Technology, Fall semester), Kitty Karn (Music), Kristine Kelly (Psychology), Marty Maskarinec (Computer Science), Rajeev Sawhney (Marketing and Management), Ian Shelly (Art), Elizabeth Swan (Student Representative).
Ex-officio Members: Angela Lynn (Registrar), Patty Mason (Admissions, Fall semester), Melissa Telles (Admissions, Spring semester), Julie Brines (Advising), Tracy Scott (Student Development Office), Ron Williams (VP, Student Services). 
CAGAS Secretary: Mary Lane (Office of the Registrar).
Activity:
	
	Total
	Outcome (17-18)

	
	2017-18
	2016-17
	Approved
	Denied

	Late Withdrawal (Total)
	48
	43
	41
	7

	Late Withdrawal (Selective)
	40
	35
	22
	18

	Request for Overload
	44
	52
	30
	14

	Program Changes (Class switch, section switch, etc.)
	22
	23
	21
	1

	Substitution/Waiver* (Gen. ed waivers, requests to substitute courses to meet a university requirement, etc.)
	29
	50
	19
	10

	Late Registration
	68
	97
	65
	3

	New Start
	13
	11
	11
	2

	Re-admission Appeals
	41
	59
	30
	11

	Appeal of Freshman or Transfer Admission Denial
	26
	40
	14
	12

	Grade Appeals (Appealing decision from College Grade Appeal Committee)**
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Academic Integrity Appeals (Appealing decision from College Committee)**
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Disruptive Student Hearing following removal from class***
	2
	0
	2
	0


* Feb. 2018: CAGAS members had a lengthy discussion regarding the quantity of appeals they continue to receive asking to waive three hours of Natural Science/Mathematics gen ed on the grounds that a student completed MATH 128, and MATH 128 used to be in gen ed. It was noted during the meeting that MATH 128 was removed from gen ed in Fall 2004 – nearly 14 years ago. It was determined that appeals with this sole justification will no longer be considered. An email was sent to all advisors.
**Grade Appeals and Academic Integrity Appeals to CAGAS may be initiated by students or faculty. In this table, “approved” means “found in favor of student”.
***Disruptive student policy violation and students appeal to have the faculty member’s decision reversed.  CAGAS approved the students request to return to the classroom

Other appeals/requests: 
The Council heard eight appeals for exceptions to the university policy on scheduling activities during the final examination period, all of which were approved.  There were 3 requests last year.
The Council heard two cases of Falsification of Admission Application, which were brought by the Registrar’s Office. In both of these cases, the Council found falsification occurred compared to four last year.
The Chair received 78 reports of Academic Integrity Incidents from across the campus this year compared to 75 reports from the previous year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]This year, the Council approved a pilot program at Cambridge High School for juniors to received University credit for courses taken.  This pilot program is to be revaluated in two years.
Also set the ACT/SAT scores to 16/880 which keeps the admission’s standard the same regardless of the test taken.

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Final Comments
CAGAS receives substantial administrative support from the Registrar’s Office.  We are deeply appreciative of the work of the CAGAS secretary Mary Lane and the Registrar Angela Lynn.  
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